Summary of Patients’ Voice Meeting held on Wed 6th Feb 2013 at 7.00 pm at MUCH WENLOCK Surgery

A large sample of patients with long-term care needs had recently been sent a questionnaire to check how well supported they felt they were and what additional help the Practice might need to offer. It was intended that the newly appointed Community Care Co-ordinator would have a key role in this.

The group continued its discussions with the Practice on proposed changes to the appointment system to try to reduce the lead-in time for appointments, especially where a specific GP had been requested.  Possible changes to the system have been discussed for several months and the Practice has chosen a system that has been working very well in many other practices and this should be in place in April. The Practice will be publicising this as much as possible in the coming weeks.

The group had written to the West Midlands Ambulance Service (WMAS) expressing its concern about the proposed changes to the vehicle, staff & equipment deployment within the Practice area. A detailed reply had been received but the group continued to have reservations and will be monitoring response times and clinical outcomes with WMAS into the future.

The Practice website is to be developed to encourage additional input into the work of “Patients Voice” from a wider range of patients, especially from those in full-time work or with young families as these are currently under-represented in the group.

Patients Voice will be having its first AGM at 7pm on Wed 1st May at the Much Wenlock surgery and the group would be pleased to meet with and listen to as many patients as possible. Those in employment, with young children, or in the sub-50 age group would be especially welcome.

The group has representatives on a range of NHS bodies within the county, and reports were received from these on matters such as Accident & Emergency (A&E) provision and the Practice’s referrals to A&E, plus the new national 111 phone system (for calls less urgent than for 999).

A patient had registered a complaint about the sign at Cressage asking for children to be quiet. The group felt that this had been sensitively worded, was quite appropriate, and patients had appreciated the fact that the Practice was striving to address this issue.  There had also been concerns raised that children were not prioritised during Minor Ailments Clinic as they had been in the previous Open Surgery system. It was agreed that this should no longer be an issue when the new appointments system begins in April.

A query was raised about how secure data is when entered into the online repeat prescription system. The Practice Manager will check with the website provider.

